June 2024

Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends,

We Thank the Lord for His Faithfulness! We are now halfway through the year and it's already
been a blessed one! We want to thank the Lord for you as our faithful partners on our ministry
here in the Philippines. Your continued prayers and support have allowed us to carry on. We are
so eager to share how God’s hands of blessing is constantly seen in the work of the ministry!

We are still in awe of God’s goodness! We were able to start our perimeter wall on our PSALM
93 CAMPSITE, and we praise the Lord because we already finished the first 230 meters out of the
600-meter perimeter wall. We are so grateful for all of your help during our visit to your church.
We are currently praying for God’s intervention on the completion of our 600-meter perimeter
wall to firstly secure our place so we can start building our Multi-Purpose Hall, and soon our
Cornerstone Orphanage. Kindly pray for the needs in this project. We have a long way to go, but
| believe God will always provide.

On our Youth Ministry, we've had a great success with one of our yearly highlights! Introducing
the "Redeem"-themed Baptist Youth Congress Fellowship Youth Camp in 2024. In light of our
previous year's success, we are firm to keep an enduring faith at this year's camp. God is to be
praised for over a hundred fifty people joined our camp, including youth, guests, and staff. To
God be All the Glory for the victory that we had! Indeed, it was a blessed experience, and we
appreciate all of your prayers and support!

As disheartening as it is to see the world around us, we want to encourage everyone with what
God has promised us—that He will work all things for the good of those who love Him. Every
Saturday at our Simultaneous Prayer Breakfast, we gather to dedicate a time of prayer to uphold
our supporters, fellow believers, and fervently seeking God's continued intervention in reaching
the lost world through the Gospel of Jesus Christ.

In the upcoming months, we will have our HeartBEAT Ladies Fellowship, Men’s Fellowship,
Simultaneous Ladies Fellowship, Mother and Daughter, and one of our yearly events, Vacation
Bible School. Please continue to pray that we continue to touch people’s lives through service
and witnessing to them. Your ongoing prayers for us and financial support have been of
enormous help. Thank you very much, from the bottom of our hearts. Thank you for your great
love for Missions. By God'’s grace, we will do everything we can to reach the lost for the cause of
Christ. - -
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God bless you all and we all love you.

In Christ,
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